[image: image1.png]...h'* ..'
0 oqut®




ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








June 1, 2016







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, June 1, 2016.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Ms. Pamela Burleigh of St. Landry Parish was sworn in as a new Commissioner of the Board.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  



Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Charles Carmello


Mississippi River Commission

Tony Germain


CPRA
Steve Marionneauxr

Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Technician

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked that two items be added to the agenda:  (1) Charles Carmello of the Mississippi River Commission, and (2) Update on optional pay plan for Levee Board employees.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve adding the two items to the agenda.  

                                                                    * * * * *
Charles Carmello, Executive Director of the Mississippi River Commission addressed the board. He said he tries to visit the different Levee Board meetings and looked forward to working with them.  He said he feels it is important to come and see how their policies affect the levee districts.  

                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he continued with the agenda.  
                                                                    * * * * *
The minutes of the May 4, 2016 board meeting were reviewed.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the May 4, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 






        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson advised the Commissioners that we received an invitation from Major General Michael Wehr for the Change of Command Ceremony in honor of Colonel Michael Clancy, Incoming Commander, on June 21, 2016.  He asked the Commissioners to let the staff know if they wished to attend.








        * * * * *

Mr. Tony German of CPRA addressed the board.  He said we are at the first day of the hurricane season, and plans are being made to prepare.





        * * * * *

                                                                   NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its Office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 1, 2016 

and can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for:

(1)

Furnishing Gasoline and Diesel Fuel delivered at designated locations

within the District in quantities as requested for twelve calendar months

beginning July 1, 2016 and ending June 30, 2017.

(2)

Furnishing Crushed Limestone delivered at designated locations within the District in quantities as requested for twelve calendar months beginning July 1, 2016 and ending June 30, 2017.

All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid

received after 2:00 p.m. will be returned unopened.

The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.

Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked





 “BID – FUEL” or “BID - AGGREGATES.”
Specifications, proposal forms, etc., are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee 

District Office, (525 Court Street) P. O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, telephone

number (225) 387-2249.

Janice G. Jarreau





John Grezaffi

Secretary






            President

3t

Daily Journal of Commerce, The Advocate, Plaquemine Post South, and Pointe Coupee Banner

May 12, 19 and 26, 2016

Bids from the following companies were duly opened and read:  Retif, 1840 Jutland Drive Harvey, LA;  Richard’s Oil, 230 Hwy. 70 Donaldsonville, LA; and  Morel Lemoine, P O Box 80, New Roads, LA.

	Unleaded Fuel
	Richard’s Oil
	Morel Lemoine
	Retif

	Unit 1 Ravenswood
	.1349
	.14
	.18


	Road Use Diesel
	Richard’s Oil
	Morel Lemoine
	Retif

	Unit 2

Ravenswood
	.1349
	.17
	.18


	Road Use Diesel
	Richard’s Oil
	Morel Lemoine
	Retif

	Unit 3 

Maringouin
	.1549
	.17
	.18


	Road Use Diesel
	Richard’s Oil
	Morel Lemoine
	Retif

	Unit 4

Henderson
	.3049
	.17
	.18


	Road Use Diesel
	Richard’s Oil
	Morel Lemoine
	Retif

	Unit 5 

Stephensville
	.1749
	.25
	.18


Commissioner Nickie Rockforte moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to take the bids under advisement.





        * * * * *

The following bids were duly opened and read from:  (1) Moreau Material Yard - PO Box 206 Simmesport, LA 71369, (2) Acadiana Shell & Limestone Inc. - PO Box 280 Abbeville, LA 70511 (3) Bear Industries - 4323 North River Rd. Port Allen, LA 70767, (4) Turn Key Services of LA, LLC - 205 Marian Street Donaldsonville LA 70346, (5) LMP Truck & Dirt Services - PO Box 1136 Plaquemine, LA 70764, (6)
Luhr Bros. - PO Box 50 Columbia IL 62236
	Name of Bidder
	Luhr Bros., 
	Bear Industries
	Moreau Material
	Acadiana Shell
	Turn Key
	LMP Truck & Dirt

	ITEM #1

Crushed 

Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

36.50
	Amt. per ton

33.00
	Amt. per ton

35.00
	Amt. per ton

31.00
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid

	ITEM #2

Crushed Limestone(#57)


	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

26.50

	ITEM #3

Crushed Limestone(#57)
	Amt. per ton

25.50
	Amt. per ton

27.50
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid

	ITEM #4

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

36.50
	Amt. per ton

36.00
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

34.70
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid

	ITEM #5

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

42.60
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid

	ITEM #6

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

34.50
	Amt. per ton

38.00
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

39.80
	Amt. per ton

43.13
	Amt. per ton

32.75

	ITEM #7

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

32.00
	Amt. per ton

35.00
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

35.80
	Amt. per ton

40.20
	Amt. per ton

36.00

	ITEM #8

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

36.50
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

39.00
	Amt. per ton

36.70
	Amt. per ton

44.70
	Amt. per ton

No Bid

	ITEM #9

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

43.00
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

37.00
	Amt. per ton

39.80
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid

	ITEM #10

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

36.50
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

39.70
	Amt. per ton

43.13
	Amt. per ton

38.50

	ITEM #11

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amt. per ton

38.00
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

No Bid
	Amt. per ton

36.70
	Amt. per ton

43.13
	Amt. per ton

No Bid


Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to take the bids under advisement.





        * * * * *

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS

OFFICIAL JOURNAL


Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, at 525 Court Street, Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, June  1, 2016, for printing and publication of minutes of meetings of the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District and all other legal advertisements required by law for a period of one (1) year.  


All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid received subsequent to 2:00 p.m. will be returned unopened.


The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.


Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked “BID - OFFICIAL JOURNAL.”

Janice G. Jarreau




 John Grezaffi

Secretary





 President

3t

Pointe Coupee Banner, Plaquemine Post South and West Side Journal

May 12, 19 and 26, 2016.

The following bid was duly opened and read from Pointe Coupee Banner - PO Box 400 New Roads, LA 70760:

$2.90 per square inch

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the bid from Pointe Coupee Banner.






        * * * * *

A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, May 25, 2016, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  

The following members were present:

Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Karen Jewell, Member

Moise J. LeBlanc, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent:  

None

Also Present:

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Commissioner Pamela Burleigh

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Commissioner Gerald Alexander

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux

William Tyson, Executive Director

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Crissi Canezaro,  Accounting Technician

Tiffany Weber, Accounting  Specialist

President John Grezaffi welcomed the two new board members, Kenneth Gordon of West Baton Rouge Parish and Pamela Burleigh from St. Landry Parish.

1.  Amend 2015-2016 budget 

Mr. Tyson advised the committee that we must adjust the budget in order to remain within the percent tolerance allowed by the legislative auditor.  He noted the following changes needed:  (a)  We originally budgeted $250,000 for dump trucks, but they will not be delivered until the next fiscal year.  This will lower our budgeted expenditures for this year.  (b)  We experienced a $200,000 savings on fuel due to lower fuel prices.  Mr. Tyson said he would like to move the excess funds to the purchase of limestone.  In the past, we have received some limestone from the Corps of Engineers.  However, they are no longer providing the limestone needed to repair our roads.  Bids for limestone will be opened at the next board meeting, and we will receive bids for stone to be delivered in place, as well as to the stockpiles.  Commissioner LeBlanc asked Mr. Tyson about the protested taxes listed on the budget.  Tyson explained that pipeline companies generally file taxes under protest.  There have been several lawsuits; and some pipeline companies have won.  If they lose, they have to pay the taxes.  There’s no way to know how to project for these taxes.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to amend the 2015-2016 budget as presented.

2. Adopt 2016-2017 budget

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Commissioner Moise Leblanc,

seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to adopt the

proposed 2016-2017 budget.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion of Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman


/s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Karen Jewell, Member


/s/M.J. Leblanc, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the May 25, 2016 meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee as presented.






        * * * * *

Mrs. Janice Jarreau advised the board that the Optional Pay Policy that is currently in place for our employees has been updated to stay in compliance with the Civil Service.  She asked for the board’s approval of these changes.  Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Pamela Burleigh and unanimously carried to approve the changes as presented.






        * * * * *

The board discussed a request from Capitol Mack regarding their request to “piggy back” on our bid for dump trucks.  Mr. Will Tyson advised that the statutes allow low bidders to go to a different entity and offer the opportunity to piggy back on purchases.  Mr. Steve Marionneaux said we will need correspondence from the other entity, as it must be under exactly the same specifications.  Commissioner Nickie Rockforte moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the request.





        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson reported that we recently received a bill from the Mississippi Valley Flood Control for $5,000 in dues.  He said Title 38 caps the total contributions at $5,000 to national and interstate organizations.  They recently raised the dues from $4,000, then to $4,600.  Now they have gone to $5,000.  He recommended we allow him to go back to the association for further discussion.  He said this will definitely be an item for discussion at their next association meeting, as several levee districts are complaining about the increase.  





        * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

